Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

Subject: RO411

Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Fri 7/23/2010 9:26 AM
End: Fri 7/23/2010 9:26 AM
Duration: 0 hours

Received a call from Ron Goloubow (ARCADIS) regarding the former Pacific Electric Motors Site (now Aspire
Schools).
-Ron stated that the EPA is overseeing the PCB cleanup effort at the site.

-Ron stated that the sparge system has been operating since June and will be temporarily shut down to
accommodate groundwater sampling.

-Ron also stated that Aspire has reconfigured the school such that the main two story slab on grade building will lie
partially over the current sparge field. | told Ron that the construction should not hinder the clean-up effort and
that institution controls are not a substitute for cleanup.

-1 asked if enough confirmation bottom samples were collected. Ron stated that he is confident that enough
samples were collected to adequately characterize the bottoms of the excavations. Ron stated however, that there
are areas of elevated metals left in place in the southwest corner of the property, but will be capped to mitigate
potential exposure. | informed Ron that delineation of elevated metals may be necessary.

-Ron informed me that a quarterly summary report will be submitted within the next two weeks.



